
 

Capel-Le-Ferne Primary School 
NEWSLETTER:  Friday 19th March 2024 

 

‘Learning today for life tomorrow’ 
  

 

RESPECT INDEPENDENCE CONFIDENCE CREATIVITY 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
  
It was good to welcome all the children back again after the Easter break. Thank you for the positive 
comments regarding the fence and for the recent donation of books that have gone into the school 
library. A reminder that we very much accept donations of any children's books that are in good 
condition but are no longer needed. Every book helps to make our library even more interesting to 
the children. Next week, I will be running a session for parents on Wednesday at 5pm about the 
Secondary School application process which will include information on the Kent Test. This meeting is 
open to any parents but recommended mostly for parents with children in Year 4 and Year 5.    
Have a good weekend.  

  
Anthony Richards,  
Headteacher   

 
Reception: Honeybees 
Ivy- for working hard 
making 11, 12 and 13 
using a ten frame. 
Vinnie- for writing an 
excellent list of animals 
he could see. 
 
Year 1: Turtles 
Joseph – for fantastic 
work on his 3D 
sculpture.  
Jude – for working hard 
on recognising his 
sounds in phonics.  
 
Year 2: Parrots 
Aria & Lottie: For 
colourful and creative 
maps to show their 
journeys to school. 
 
Year 3: Dolphins 
Max- for his confidence 
in his Maths lessons. 
Luke- for his efforts 
during reading 
 
Year 4: Leopards 
Max- For excellent 
independent work in 
maths on decimals. 
Elijah-For amazing 
work in RE with 
discussion and 
recapping previous 
learning. 
 
Year 5: Rhinos 
Frankie – for excellent 
work estimating the 
size of angles.  
Noah – super use of 
prepositional and 
adverbial phrases.  

 
Year 6: Tigers 
Tyler – for excellent 
effort in Maths. 
Jessica – for using a 
range of interesting 
vocabulary and 
conjunctions in English. 

KCC SEND NEWSLETTER- 
Please see KCC’s newsletter for March 2024.This newsletter contains valuable information, resources, 
and advice on various topics that may be of interest and relevance to you as parents and carers. 
In this edition, you'll find information and guidance on Emotionally-based School Avoidance: 
Understanding and addressing challenges related to school attendance and Managing Anxiety: 
Practical tips to support your child in managing exam stress and anxiety. 
You can access the newsletter through the following link: KCC SEND Newsletter - March 2024 
Please take some time to explore the content provided in the newsletter, as it may offer valuable 
support and insights for you and your child. 
 

CLASS PHOTOS 
Class photos will be on Wednesday 1st May. Year 4 are on a school trip this day, but as this is in 
normal school time, they will have their picture taken before they leave. Please ensure your child is in 
full school uniform. 
 

END OF DAY ARRANGEMENTS 
Please could you ensure you let the school know of any changes to collection at the end of the day, 
particularly if your child is on the bus. This helps with confusion and any delays in letting the children 
go at the end of the school day. Many thanks. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://mailchi.mp/kent.gov.uk/send-parent-newsletter-march-2024?e=dbc5bf45b2


YEAR 5 TRIP TO LONDON 
On Tuesday, the Rhinos enjoyed a trip to London on the train. They visited the Globe Theatre and 
took part in a drama workshop led by an actor who performs in many of Shakespeare’s plays. They 
then walked along the Thames to visit the Tate Modern, where the class enjoyed looking at the 
unique art installations. They all had a fabulous time and the children displayed exemplary behaviour 
and were excellent role models for our school. Well done Rhinos.  
 

 

DATES FOR THE DIARY- 
Wednesday 24th April- NHS hearing and vision screening for Reception Class 
Wednesday 24th April- Grammar System Presentation at 5pm 
Friday 26th April- Year 3 Class Assembly at 9.00am in the school hall 
Wednesday 1st May- Class photos 
Monday 6th May- Bank holiday SCHOOL CLOSED 
Thursday 9th May- Relationship and Sex Education Presentation: 8:45am and repeated at 5pm.   
Friday 10th May- Year 1 Class Assembly at 9.00am in the school hall 
Thursday 16th May- Parent School development talk 5.00pm 
Monday 20th May- Parent School development talk 8.50am 
Thursday 23rd May- Last day of term 
Friday 24th May- INSET DAY- SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS 
Monday 3rd June- First day of term 6 
 

 

Honours List: Celebrating children who have shown our school values this week 

Honeybees Turtles Parrots Dolphins Leopards Rhinos Tigers 

Jaxon 
Lola 

Bella 
Alfred   

Archie 
Elliot 

Bailey 
Evangeline 

Isla 
Raphie 

All of Rhinos 
for excellent 
behaviour on 
our class trip 

Rhys 
Theo 
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